
Minutes from Meeting held August 9, 2022 
 

The August meeting of the South Shenango Township Supervisors was held on Tuesday, August 9, 2022 at the 

South Shenango Township Building, located at 6865 Collins Road, Jamestown, PA 16134.  The meeting was 

called to order at 2:31 pm by Chairperson Joe Livingston.  Present were Supervisors Joe Livingston, Mike Richter 

and Nick Ceremuga; Solicitor Brett Stedman; Roadmaster Jamie Fries; Secretary Rebecca Andrew. Six visitors 

were present. Minutes from the July 12th meeting were reviewed and approved with a motion by Nick Ceremuga 

and a second by Mike Richter. MC 

 

The Treasurer’s report was as follows: 
 

South Shenango Township General Fund 

Previous Month’s Balance – June 30, 2022    $ 220,410.85 

July Credits/Deposits            $  48,259.63 

July Credits/Interest     $       4.92 

July Debits/Checks             $  39,157.08 

Balance as of July 31, 2022             $ 229,518.32 
 

South Shenango Twp. State Account 

Previous Month’s Balance – June 30, 2022   $ 174,922.16 

July Credits/Deposits – Interest                $    1.33 

July Debits/Checks            $  10,070.66 

Balance as of July 31, 2022          $ 164,852.83 

 

South Shenango ARPAFund 

Balance as of July 29, 2022             $ 103,988.86       

        

Mike Richter moved to accept the Treasurer’s Report with a second by Nick Ceremuga. MC  

 

Visitors Acknowledged –Donna Davis Brown, 1912 Ottawa Road, asked who will be handling complaints for the 

township. Joe Livingston responded that they are working on filling the position.    

 

Chris Getti, 6979 North Drive, inquired about the SWM plan for Grandview Allotment. He also stated that the house that sits 

on Sunset and Snodgrass ran drainage from the foundation of the house to the stream. 

 

James Scheuermann, 6995 North Drive, stated that Pyma, North and Center all drain into the same catch basin.  

 

Norm Voorhees, 32 Glaciatill Road, asked the status of his zoning application. Brett replied it will be reviewed and either 

approved or denied within 30 days.  

 

Zoning Hearing Board-Jeff Amon 

 

Roadmaster’s Report – Jamie Fries 

Jamie brought up a property on 2696 Oak drive that has an extension cord going across the road. Brett will send 

them a letter.   

 

Attorney’s Report – Brett Stedman 

Armstrong Franchise agreement: Brett is still working on getting the final agreement 
 

Property Maintenance Official/Zoning Officer- not present 

 

Supervisors’ Report – 

Mike Richter made a motion to appoint Jake Richter Zoning officer with a second by Nick Ceremuga. MC 

 

It was confirmed that Jake is not an immediate family member of any of the supervisors that would cause a conflict 



of interest. 

 

An executive session was requested regarding personnel matters.   

 

Secretary’s Report –Rebecca Andrew 
Presented the Sewer Authority Indemnification Agreement for the supervisors to sign.  

Gave the supervisors a copy of the audit that was done for the Sewer Authority 

Rebecca gave the Supervisors a letter from the Commissioners regarding Subdivision and Land Development reviews.  

 

Correspondence Received – None 
 

 

At 3:07 pm the meeting adjourned into Executive Session.  The regular meeting reconvened at 4:58 pm 

 

 

Joe Livingston moved to approve the July bills with a second by Nick Ceremuga. MC 

 

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 5:00 pm.  

 

        

Respectfully submitted,  

 

Rebecca Andrew, Secretary 


